April 7, 2004
Senator or Representative
Title (if Chairman or Ranking Member)

Address
RE:  Support Senate Budget Resolution of $5.2 billion for Clean & Safe Water SRFs

Dear Senator or Representative [name]
When you resume deliberation of the Fiscal 2005 Budget Resolution, [your agency] strongly urges you to support the Senate-approved funding levels for the Clean Water and Drinking Water State Revolving Funds (SRFs).  The $5.2 billion allocation for the SRFs would help local communities meet water quality standards, repair and replace aging plants and decaying pipelines, protect public health, and ensure continued progress in restoring the health and safety of America’s waterbodies. 

This investment would help [name of your city or municipality] to comply with increasingly stringent environmental regulations and to make much-needed improvements to our water and wastewater treatment systems.  Your support for additional funding for the SRFs would help stimulate the economy, create jobs and provide funds to secure our water infrastructure for the next generation.  The Senate budget resolution supports increased funding for the Clean Water SRF from its current level of $1.35 billion to $3.2 billion in fiscal year 2005 and an increase from $850 million to $2 billion for the Drinking Water SRF.  
As the Senate acknowledged when it unanimously agreed to the amendment to increase the SRF funding levels, maintaining clean and safe water remains one of our nation’s highest priorities as well as one of our greatest challenges.  The fiscal 2005 Budget Resolution should not come at the expense of human health or a clean environment, so we again urge you to support the Senate funding level of $5.2 billion for the Clean Water and Drinking Water SRFs.  Thank you for your consideration of our request. 
Sincerely,
